Knight's Newsletter

Serving Seton Parish Council 11187 Knights of Columbus

March 1997, Vol. 4 No.2



Measure-up 1997

The Council's Measure-up Campaign, which benefits disadvantaged children and adults, will be held Friday evening May 2 and Saturday morning and afternoon May 3.

Mike Monnin and George Williams, who again are co-chairmen, reported a fourth location — Long and Diley Roads — has been added as the result of efforts by Brothers John Morrison and Steve Walter.

The new Kroger store will be the key location for the local campaign. Other locations are the four-way stop at Columbus Street and Hill Road and the intersection of Milnor and Refugee Roads.

Reserve two-hours shifts by calling Monnin-837-1478 or Williams-861-4109. Rulers, vests and buckets are available.

Final fish dinner is March 14

The third and final Lenten fisher dinner sponsored by the council will be held Friday evening March 14 in Bishop Herrmann Hall.

Knights expressed appreciation to women of the parish, including many Knights' spouses, who donated desserts to the first two fish dinners and asked that they repeat the favor for the March 14 dinner.

Total proceeds from the first dinners exceeded \$1,500. A 50-50 drawing held at the second dinner netted Knights \$23.

Knights' action line

First big 50-50 winner — Bob Swiderski received \$62.50 as the first winner of revised the 50-50 drawing

The program, which mandates that the winner be present, builds from week to week, beginning with a \$50 base.

Degree schedules — Degree ceremonies are as follows:

March 14-15: Fourth Degree at Airport Radison, \$55 per candidate.

April 23 Second and Third Degree at Council 2890 at the intersection of Fisher and Hague Roads. Knights who attended a recent degree program held at the same council included: Larry Balanti, Fred Barwick, Dan Bauer, Paul Curtin Jerry Grosso, Bernie Holland, Bud Joos, Carl Kipp, Terry Kleman, Joe Levandusky, Bob McDonald, Jim Michnowicz, Fred Miller, John Morrison, Alex Pokora, Joe Rossi, Bob Swiderski, George Williams, Mark Yenichek.

Successful blood drive — A council-sponsored blood drive chaired by Rich Machinski resulted in collection of 51 pints, 45% over goal. Congratulations to Knight donars.

Adoration/First Saturday Mass — Council-sponsored adoration of the Blessed Sacrament and First Saturday Mass are scheduled April 4-5. Mass is at 9 a.m. April 5.

\$1 tickets now available for '97 Clippers baseball

Can baseball season be far away when the Majors are in spring training and Ohio temperatures already have reached

70 degrees?

Not according to John Mayo, who is serving as Seton Council's chairman of Family Night, which is scheduled June 6 at Cooper Stadium. The early-bird baseball tickets, normally \$3.50 each, currently are available for just \$1.

These tickets are good for more than 25 home games be-

tween opening day in early April and June 6.

A portion of proceeds will be used to make a contribution to the Franklin County Special Olympics. Last year the Great Columbus Chapter of the Knights donated \$6,500 to the Special Olympics.

Mayo, in a flyer containing a Clippers baseball schedule,

made the following appeal:

"I am asking each Knight to buy a minimum of 10 tickets. Please leave a check, made payable to 'Seton Knights of Columbus,' in my church mailbox for the quantity of tickets you want. Payments are being accepted now, with distribution to follow.

"In past seasons, these tickets have proved popular with friends, neighbors, co-workers, as well as with those who purchased them." Call Mayo at 927-0165 with questions.

Golf league start is set

The new Seton Knights golf will play at Valley View off Rt. 37 near Lancaster. The league had considered using a course near Rickenbacker Air Force Base.

Three roster spots remain for 18 weeks of nine-hole competition, which begins April 23 and continues on successive Wednesdays starting at 5:15 p.m. If you are interested, contact Co-chairmen J.B. Boblett at 687-8682 or John Pizzuto at 833-1111. Cost is \$156, payable in advance of play.

Participants should plan to attend a league rules meeting following Sunday Mass April 13. Time to be announced.

Attend March 10 meeting

Discussion and planning at the Monday, March 10 business meeting will include an indoor golf "putting for cash" contest scheduled at the March 24 social meeting.

Other business will include: holding a council family potluck dinner April 27 in Bishop Herrmann Hall, a progress report on forming a council degree team, and candiates for council financial secretary.